


















































 
PLANNED PARENTHOOD OF NEW YORK CITY SUPPORTS CITY COUNCIL BILL 051: 

Requiring the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene  
to issue an annual report regarding hepatitis B and hepatitis C 

 
 

Planned Parenthood of New York City thanks our strong supporter and Chair of the New York 

City Council Committee on Health, the Hon. Council Member Corey Johnson for convening this 

hearing, as well as the leadership of Hon. Council Members Margaret Chin and Peter Koo for 

introducing this legislation. As a leading reproductive health and advocacy organization, PPNYC 

urges the New York City Council to pass legislation that would strengthen tracking and 

evaluation methods of Hepatitis B and C programs and initiatives in New York City.  

 

For over twenty years, PPNYC’s Project Street Beat has provided street-based HIV and STI-

prevention and access-to-care services to underserved communities throughout the South Bronx, 

Northern Manhattan, and Central Brooklyn. As a provider of Hepatitis B and Hepatitis C testing 

and referrals to treatment in nontraditional settings, we strongly support tools to better assess and 

address the city’s response to viral hepatitis.  

 

The Project Street Beat program is particularly successful at reaching hard-to-reach populations, 

serving individuals who typically do not access services at traditional health care venues, such as 

hospitals and health centers. Last year alone, Project Street Beat staff engaged in close to 23,000 

outreach encounters with women, men, and youth at risk of sexually transmitted infections on the 

streets of New York City.  

 

High rates of Hepatitis B and C continue to exist predominantly in low-income communities of 

New York City; with nearly 1 in 2 New Yorkers living in poverty we know the need to improve 

access to care is immediate. Too few New Yorkers know their status when it comes to viral 

hepatitis and even fewer access the care they need - this is unacceptable in a city that leads the 

way in so many health respects. More can be done. PPNYC applauds steps to monitor and 

improve current methods of prevention, testing and linkages to care. 
 

### 
 

 
Since 1916, Planned Parenthood of New York City (PPNYC) has been an advocate for and provider of reproductive health 
services and education for New Yorkers.  Serving more than 50,000 clients annually, PPNYC’s health care centers in 
Manhattan, Brooklyn, the Bronx and Staten Island offer reproductive health services, including gynecological care, life-
saving cancer screenings, male reproductive health services, contraception, pregnancy testing, abortion, testing and 
treatment for sexually transmitted infections, and HIV testing and counseling.  Through a threefold mission of clinical 
services, education, and advocacy, PPNYC is bringing better health and more fulfilling lives to each new generation of New 
Yorkers.   As a voice for sexual and reproductive health equity, PPNYC supports legislation and policies to ensure that all 
New Yorkers—and, in fact, people around the world—will have access to the full range of reproductive health care 
services and information. 












